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Today, changes in
technology continue to
affect patterns of work
and bring with them
economic and social
consequences.

The Industrial
Revolution developed in
Great Britain because
that country made
practical use of
science, had access by
sea to world resources
and markets, and had
people who were willing
to work in factories.

Technology usually
affects society more
directly than science
does because technology
solves practical
problems and serves
human needs (and also
creates new problems and
needs).

Social and economic
forces strongly
influence which
technologies will be
developed and used.
Which will prevail is
affected by many
factors, such as
personal values,
consumer acceptance,
patent laws, the

Human inventiveness has
brought new risks as
well as improvements to
human existence.

The value of any given
technology may be
different for different
groups of people and at
different points in
time.

The Industrial
Revolution increased the
productivity of each
worker, but it also
increased child labor
and unhealthy working
conditions, and it
gradually destroyed the
craft tradition. The
economic imbalances of
the Industrial
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Automation, including
the use of robots, has
changed the nature of
work in most fields,
including manufacturing.
As a result, the demand
for workers with some
knowledge and skills has
decreased while the
demand for workers with
other knowledge and

Technology is largely
responsible for the
great revolutions in
agriculture,
manufacturing,
sanitation and medicine,
warfare, transportation,
information processing,
and communications that
have radically changed
how people live and

The invention of the
steam engine was at the
center of the Industrial
Revolution. It converted
the chemical energy
stored in wood and coal
into motion energy. The
steam engine was widely
used to solve the urgent
problem of pumping water
out of coal mines. As

In the 1800s, new
machinery and steam
engines to drive them
made it possible to
manufacture goods in
factories, using fuels
as a source of energy.
In the factory system,
workers, materials, and
energy could be brought
together efficiently.

Manufacturing usually
involves a series of
steps, such as designing
a product, obtaining and
preparing raw materials,
processing the materials
mechanically or
chemically, and
assembling the product.
All steps may occur at a
single location or may
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Although many things are
still made by hand in
some parts of the world,
almost everything in the
most technologically
developed countries is
now produced using
machines that are
automated. By using
machinery, the time
required to make a

In the 1700s, most
manufacturing was still
done in homes or small
shops, using small,
handmade machines that
were powered by muscle,
wind, or moving water.

